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Annual Chapter Report Outline 

Please complete your Annual Chapter Report and submit to the National Office by May 15. 

Date of report submission: 2018-05-29 

Name of School/College: Campbell University College of Pharmacy and Health Sciences 

Chapter Name & region: Gamma Iota  - Region Region III-E 

Delegate who attended the Rho Chi Annual Meeting: Jenna Grago 

Date Delegate’s name submitted: 2018-02-22 

Past year's officers and e-mail addresses 

President 

First Name 
Jenna  

Last Name 
Grago  

Email 
jegrago0610@email.cam
pbell.edu 

Vice President 

First Name 
Noelle  

Last Name 
Lipps 

Email 
necaron0126@email.cam
pbell.edu 

Secretary 

First Name 
Kerri  

Last Name 
McGrady  

Email 
kamcgrady1006@email.c
ampbell.edu 

Treasurer 

First Name 
Matthew  

Last Name 
Reavis  

Email 
mrreavis1031@email.ca
mpbell.edu 

Historian 

First Name 
Carrie  

Last Name 
Baker  

Email 
cnbaker0830@email.cam
pbell.edu 

New officers and e-mail addresses for next academic year 
(If not yet elected, please indicate date of anticipated election and report names within one 
week of election) 
2018-04-06 

New officers and e-mail addresses 

President First Name 
Isabel  

Last Name 
Alcala-Williams  

mailto:jegrago0610@email.campbell.edu
mailto:jegrago0610@email.campbell.edu
mailto:necaron0126@email.campbell.edu
mailto:necaron0126@email.campbell.edu
mailto:kamcgrady1006@email.campbell.edu
mailto:kamcgrady1006@email.campbell.edu
mailto:mrreavis1031@email.campbell.edu
mailto:mrreavis1031@email.campbell.edu
mailto:cnbaker0830@email.campbell.edu
mailto:cnbaker0830@email.campbell.edu
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Email 
inalcalawill0716@email.c
ampbell.edu 

Vice President 

First Name 
Sarah  

Last Name 
Lipps 

Email 
snlipps0919@email.cam
pbell.edu 

Secretary 

First Name 
Allison  

Last Name 
Lewis  

Email 
allewis0415@email.camp
bell.edu 

Treasurer 

First Name 
Caitrin  

Last Name 
Warneke  

Email 
cmwarneke0921@email.
campbell.edu 

Historian 

First Name 
Stephanie  

Last Name 
Karvosky  

Email 
stkarvosky1025@email.c
ampbell.edu 

Chapter advisor’s name and e-mail address 

First Name 
Andrew  

Last Name 
Muzyk  

Email 
andrew.muzyk@duke.edu 

Chapter advisor’s name and e-mail address 

[chapter-advisors] 

Introduction 

Doctor of Pharmacy Class of 2018 Inductees: 
Katie Andrews 
Taylor Hemingway Jones 
Edward Hicks 
Kristopher Kindborg 
Bryn Moran 
Diana L. Raymond 

Doctor of Pharmacy Class of 2019 Inductees: 
Jennifer Leigh Adema 
Rebecca Erin Dey 

mailto:inalcalawill0716@email.campbell.edu
mailto:inalcalawill0716@email.campbell.edu
mailto:snlipps0919@email.campbell.edu
mailto:snlipps0919@email.campbell.edu
mailto:allewis0415@email.campbell.edu
mailto:allewis0415@email.campbell.edu
mailto:cmwarneke0921@email.campbell.edu
mailto:cmwarneke0921@email.campbell.edu
mailto:stkarvosky1025@email.campbell.edu
mailto:stkarvosky1025@email.campbell.edu
mailto:andrew.muzyk@duke.edu
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Madison McLean Gaskins 
Laura M. Mello 
Alexandra Marie Petty 
Campbell Christian White 

Doctor of Pharmacy Class of 2020 Inductees: 
Isabel Alcala-Williams 
Diana Louise Charles 
Kathryn Lynne Daugherty 
Stephanie Karvosky 
Allison Lewis 
Sarah Lipps 
Victoria Anne Shearin 
Caitrin Warneke 
Kayla Dawn Williamson 

Masters of Pharmaceutical Sciences Class of 2018 Inductees: 
Manasi Subodh Bhat 
Roobina Didarians 
Shreelekha Jaligama 
Chaitali Pradeep Koli 
Tysheon McGreggor 
Sindhu Jayakumar Nair 

Meetings Please provide information on meetings held in the following tabular format 

Date Attendance Agenda Action Steps 

2018-

01-21 
5 

Discussion of food 

for the induction 

ceremony 

Decided on Girbaldi's in Fuquay for the induction 

ceremony 

2017-

09-10 
5 

Decision about a 

top 100 review for 

the P1 students 

Decided not to host a formal top 100 review for 

the P1 students since their curriculum is different 

and they don't have a single top 100 exam, but 

rather it is taught throughout the first semester of 

the P1 year. 

Strategic Planning: What goals were set that relate to the Rho Chi mission? 

For the 2017-2018 academic year, the Gamma Iota chapter of the Rho Chi Honor Society of 
Campbell University College of Pharmacy and Health Sciences set goals to help the entire 
college of pharmacy by providing service opportunities, such as bake sales and jean’s days 
to raise money for local charities to support the Rho Chi mission. Additionally, our chapter 
aspired to contribute to the development of intellectual leaders in pharmacy and 
promotion of high ethical standards by inducting members who were in the highest 
academic standards and providing all members information about residency opportunities 
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for after graduation. Next, the Gamma Iota chapter strives to encourage intellectual 
achievement, stimulate critical inquiry and foster collaboration. This was completed by 
hosting weekly tutoring hours at varied times to accommodate all students, whether they 
be in the old or new curriculum. 

Activities  

Our Intellectual Leadership activity was solely focused on tutoring. Being a Rho Chi tutor 
was optional for all Rho Chi members. Of the 10 on-campus members during the 2017-
2018 year, we had 6 of them participate in Rho Chi tutoring throughout the year. With the 
new pharmacy curriculum, the tutoring every day from 2-4 pm was no longer an option. 
Therefore, we changed our hours to allow for tutoring from 5-7 pm, 6-8 pm or 7-9 am to 
accommodate all student's differing schedules. This tutoring was free to all students, with 
an open-door policy in the PSEB/Rho Chi tutoring room of Maddox Hall. These tutoring 
hours were advertised by announcements in the classroom at the beginning of each 
semester and a reminder in the Weekly Announcement email that was sent out each 
Monday. 
Rho Chi also held a bake sale and jean's day in the fall semester, where we raised money 
and donated it to the National Parkinson's Foundation. 

Financial Budgeting 

We hosted a jean's day and a bake sale to raise money for the National Parkinson's 
Foundation. To participate in jean's day, students had to pay $2 to wear jeans to class, but 
still had to wear professional shirt and shoes. For the bake sale, Rho Chi members helped to 
bake goods and they were sold over a period of 2 days. On the first day, the items were sold 
for $0.50 each, and on the second day, for $0.25 each. 

Installation Function 

The annual Gamma Iota Rho Chi induction ceremony was held on March 15, 2018 in 
Maddox Hall room 117 at Campbell University. We inducted a total of 27 members, 
including fourth year, third year, and second year doctor of pharmacy candidates, as well as 
Masters of Science Pharmaceutical Sciences class of 2018 students. Our speaker for the 
event was Dr. Charles Carter, associate professor of clinical research at Campbell University 
College of Pharmacy and Health Sciences. The chapter’s advisor Dr. Andrew Muzyk, 
PharmD lead the induction of new members with the help of the 2017-2018 student 
officers. 

Evaluation/Reflection 

This past year, I believe the Rho Chi honor society was successful in some ways, and lacking 
in others. I believe this past year, we have gone above and beyond in helping with tutoring 
hours. We had students attend every single week, in all class years. We offered a varied of 
hours during each week, straying from the traditional 2-4 pm tutoring time slot to 
accommodate all the different schedules. We received a lot of positive feedback from these 
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tutoring hours. Additionally, after our new inductees learned they would be inducted, we 
had a few that wanted to start tutoring right away and not wait until the fall semester. I 
believe the new inductees will be just as motivated to continue improving our tutoring 
services. 

Where I believe our chapter lacked this past year was with other events. We chose not to 
host a top 100 review session since the new P1 curriculum did not have a formal Top 100 
exam. This was a long standing tradition of the Rho Chi Gamma Iota Chapter and I was 
disappointed that the chapter voted not to participate this year. I am hoping in the next 
year, the new officers will elect to bring back this review, even if it is in a different format, 
based on the changes in the new curriculum. My hope for the next year is that our chapter 
will continue to grow and expand its current service endeavors to try to reach the 
community more and grow as an actively involved organization at Campbell University 
College of Pharmacy and Health Sciences. 

Other Information 

N/A 

 


